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Although the Board lacked your entire service record, the Board relied on a presumption of 
regularity that you were notified of the recommendation that you be discharged by reason of 
misconduct due to a pattern of misconduct.  After waiving your rights, your CO forwarded your 
package to the separation authority (SA) recommending your discharge by reason of misconduct 
due to a  pattern of misconduct with and other than honorable (OTH) characterization of service.  
The SA approved the recommendation, and on 3 June 1983, you were so discharged.   
 
As stated previously, the Board relies on a presumption of regularity to support the official 
actions of public officers and, in the absence of substantial evidence to rebut the presumption, to 
include evidence submitted by the Petitioner, the Board presume that you were properly 
discharged from the Marine Corps.   
  
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 
included, but were not limited to, your desire to upgrade your discharge, contentions that your 
migraines had an effect on your misconduct and performance, no one was trained to help you 
with your alcohol abuse, you were treated differently, and a Marine gave you the phone card to 
use.  The Board also noted your contentions that you were a great wireman/switch board 
operator, always willing to help others, and eager to learn.   
  
The Board noted that there is no evidence in your record, and you submitted none, to support 
your contentions that migraines had an effect on your misconduct and performance, a Marine 
gave you the phone card to use, and you were treated differently.  The Board also noted  
that the record contains documented evidence, which is contrary to your contention that no one 
was trained to help you with your alcohol abuse.  The record clearly shows that you attended and 
completed two separate drug and alcohol rehabilitation programs, which resulted in you being 
retained in the Marine Corps.  Lastly, the Board noted that a Marine’s service is characterized at 
the time of discharge based on performance during the current enlistment. 
 
Based upon this review, the Board concluded these potentially mitigating factors were 
insufficient to warrant relief.  Specifically, the Board determined that your misconduct, as 
evidenced by your four NJPs, outweighed these mitigating factors.  In making this finding, the 
Board determined that your conduct showed a complete disregard for military authority and 
regulations.  As a result, when weighing the seriousness and frequency of your misconduct 
against your active duty service, the Board concluded that the preponderance of the evidence 
supports a finding that your conduct was a significant departure from that expected from a 
Marine and continues to merit an Other than Honorable characterization of service.  
Accordingly, given the totality of the circumstances, the Board determined that your request does 
not merit relief.  
 
You are entitled to have the Board reconsider its decision upon submission of new matters, 
which will require you to complete and submit a new DD Form 149.  New matters are those not 
previously presented to or considered by the Board.  In this regard, it is important to keep in 
mind that a presumption of regularity attaches to all official records.   
 
 






